

## **COPNOR PRIMARY SCHOOL**

Copnor Road, Portsmouth, Hampshire, PO3 5BZ

Telephone: 023 9266 1191

E-Mail: admin@copnorprimary.co.uk

Headteacher: Matt Johnson BA (Hons.) QTS NPQEL

Deputy Headteacher: Lizzie Shackelford PGCE QTS MA Ed. NPQH

10<sup>th</sup> September 2025

Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome to the start of Year 6! I hope you and your family had a restful summer and that your child is ready for what will be a very important and exciting year.

Year 6 marks a significant milestone in your child's education. Over the coming months, we will be preparing the children for their end of Key Stage 2 SATs as well as supporting them to develop the confidence, independence, and resilience they will need as they move on to secondary school.

To ensure your child makes the best possible progress this year, we ask for your continued support at home. In particular, please help by:

- Encouraging daily reading even 15 minutes a day makes a huge difference.
- Ensuring homework is completed each week.
- Practising times tables and arithmetic skills regularly.

To help motivate the children with their reading, we are launching a Year 6 Reading Competition. Every child who reads at home consistently will be entered into a draw to win a £20 Amazon voucher.

Please also note the dates for the National KS2 SATs: **Monday 11th May – Thursday 14th May 2026.** It is vital that all children are in school during this week.

To give you more information about the year ahead and answer any questions, we will be hosting an open parents' meeting at 3:30pm – 4:00pm on Thursday 18<sup>th</sup> September in the KS2 Hall. We would be delighted if you could attend.

I am really looking forward to working with both you and your child this year. With hard work, determination, and the right support at home and school, I am confident that every child will achieve their very best and leave primary school ready for the exciting challenges ahead.

Best wishes, Miss B Eddy

Year 6 Teaching and Learning Lead









